JOINT REPORT OF 

THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE AND

THE TRANSPORTATION AND PUBLIC SPACE COMMITTEE

OF ANC 6A 

Wednesday, April 15, 2009, 7:00-9:00pm

Sherwood Recreation Center (640 10th St., NE)

2nd Floor Community Room

Resident Members: 

ED&Z Committee:  Drew Ronneberg (chair), Jeff Fletcher, Rich Luna, Barbara Halleck, 

T&PS Committee: Omar Mahmud, 

Commissioners: Nick Alberti (6A04), David Holmes (6A03), Raphael Marshall (6A01), Kelvin Robinson (6A08)

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Community Comments – None
Status Reports

1. 1400 Maryland Ave. NE, BZA Case #17825


a. The public space hearing will take place on  May 28th and the BZA hearing will take place in June 16th.

2. H Street Historic Survey

a. SPNA has signed the contract with Traceries.

3. Zoning Code Re-write

a. Drew Ronneberg reported that he presented the idea of maximum lot sizes the Commercial District Working Group.

4. Vacant Properties

a. Nothing new to report.

5. 1305-1311 H St NE Nomination for Historic Landmark

a. The HPRB hearing will take place on May 28th.

New business

1. 1400 MD. Ave NE, BZA Case #17825. BZA and Public space Application of 1400 MD Ave Ltd Empire Leasing to construct a gas station at 1400 Maryland Ave. NE.. 

a. Public space hearing on this case will beheld on May 28, 2009

b. BZA hearing is scheduled for June 16, 2009

Mr. Monty Berhane (owner) and Mr. Richard Aguila (attorney) presented new plans for the gas station/convenience store proposed at the 1400 Maryland Avenue, N.E. location. Mr. Berhane and Mr. Aguila feel that the issues raised by these two committees have been addressed by the new plan. 

The changes to the design include:

· Reduced dispensers from 4 to 2; from 8 pumps to 4.

· No public space is incorporated into the design.

· Curbs will be installed along pedestrian walkway to protect pedestrians and at the northwest corner of 14th St.

· Driveway is moved up 14th Street away from the corner.

· Only one curb cut on Maryland Ave. and one on 14th St. The previous design incorporated two cuts on each street.

· Plantings include shrubbery, knockout roses, blackeyed susans, etc. – drought resistant and easy to maintain. 

· Much less impervious surface

· No access to public space by automobiles

· Trench drains have been moved to private property.

Comments from committee members indicated that the new design was much better than the earlier design. Questions/concerns raised by the committees and responses from Mr. Berhane and Mr. Aguila:

· Omar Mahmud raised a concern that parking along 14th Street will be restricted in order to allow access to the site by fuel and delivery trucks. 

· Trucks will come in from Maryland Ave. and exit on 14th St. and will be coming at low traffic time. Usually it takes 15-20 minutes to drop off fuel.

· More detail regarding truck traffic through the site

· Underground storage tanks have been moved to make ingress and egress more smooth

· Left turns onto the site from Maryland Avenue would impact traffic (backups). Median could possibly be closed (city’s responsibility) but this would impact Checker’s, across Maryland Ave. Without barriers, a sign telling drivers not to turn left would likely be insufficient.

· Would not protest closing the median

· Is there enough room for 8 cars (as shown on the plans) around the pumps so that they can circulate? Without queuing into the street? General concern regarding whether there is enough space for cars to circulate adequately.

· Cars will pull up on the concrete pad (different surface to indicate where to fuel, this will keep cars separated.

· Other vehicles can circulate around.

· Both committees expressed concern that the plans are inadequate to allow for proper circulation/ingress/egress. If the plans are approved as is, the concern is that the owner will build the station and then discover that the space is insufficient for the traffic flowing through the station and then be forced to request additional—public—space in order to make the station work adequately.  Cars will end up queuing on public space and into the street. Air pump on the side of the building will also contribute to bad flow/congestion. The space available for cars to move past each other around the pumps is very narrow and will likely not be sufficient for cars to move through.  The committees are not comfortable supporting the plan as is.

· 12’ of space for cars to pass; will see if it is feasible to move the pumps to make more room 

· Describe lighting, hours, etc.

· Bullet proof glass

· 24-hour operation, attendant (minimum) on site 24 hours, adds a level of security to the premises

· Lights on the canopy will shine downward

· Convenience mart – 1300 sq. feet.

· No beer sales.

· Food prep area is for coffee only, not for making food.

· Attendant window is positioned so there is no view to the east side of the lot. Area on the east side of the lot is not visible, which would could it a natural gathering space for vagrants

· Will look into putting in windows

· Parking

· Only 4 spaces are required based on the square feet of the building. Trying to maximize free space on the lot for circulation.

· Owner included the square feet of the store + canopy to determine number of required parking spaces

· Design is stucco building. Most buildings in the area are brick. We stress that we are looking for a design that blends into the neighborhood.

· Architect suggested that stucco was more like neighboring buildings, but owner will consider brick. 

· Wrought iron fencing is already incorporated.

· Outdoor speakers?

· 2 way communication must be available, but they are not so loud as to be disruptive.

· Surveillance cameras

· Outside, where the pumps are

· Will install cameras around strategic areas, blind spots.

· Sign is 16’. 

· Will look at installing a shorter sign.

Motion—unanimously passed

The Transportation and Public Space Committee and the Economic Development and Zoning Committee move that the ANC6A oppose current plans for 1400 MD. Ave NE, BZA Case #17825 with respect to public space and traffic flow unless the applicant addresses the following concerns before the ANC 6A meeting scheduled for May 14, 2009:

· Encroachment on public space and loss of parking needed for fuel truck exit on 14th Street N.E.

· Insufficient space to accommodate flow of traffic past the pumps

· Insufficient space for queuing while waiting will lead to queuing on public space

· If built as planned, mitigation of our concerns will require annexing public space to the station to ameliorate the problems

· Traffic exiting at Maryland Ave. will have to turn left across the median.

If the applicant can address these concerns without incorporating public space we will ask the ANC to reconsider our recommendation.

2. 722 12th St. NE. The property owner would like to discuss conceptual plans to build a two-story garate at the rear of his property. A two0story garage requires the BZA to grant a special exception.

This issue was not discussed as the property owner was not present.

3. BZA 17842 (901-903 D St. NE). Commissioner Holmes has asked ED&Z committee to look over the final plans for this case. DC Teacher’s Federal Credit Union is seeking a variance to allow the continued use of the former Edmonds public school for general office use under section 220.5, in the R-4 District at premises 901-903 D Street N.E., (Square 938, Lot 809)

The committee concurred with Mr. Holmes recommendations to the BZA to make changes to the fencing, replacement of the air-conditioning units on the north side of the building, changes to the gratings over the windows and reduction of the impervious surfaces on the lot.

4. Map Amendment for Commercial lots outside of the H Street Overlay.

Mr. Rich Luna reported that he had discussed ANC 6A’s proposed map amendment to extend the H Street Overlay to commercial properties on the Eastern end of the corridor that were not currently in the overlay with the office of planning.  The Office of Planning felt that the boundaries of the H Street overlay should not be extended with the Zoning Code Rewrite in progress.  However, OP suggested that they would support a map amendment that changed the current zoning to the land uses and densities shown in the Comprehensive Plan.  The Comprehensive Plan shows that all lots on Maryland Ave, 14th St, and Florida Ave which do not front H Street should be zoned residential (R4) and that properties which front on H Street should be zoning low to moderate density commercial (C-2-A).  Such a rezoning would make current commercial uses on MD Ave, 14th and Florida Ave nonconforming in a residential zone.  This means that the owners could continue using the property for the current commercial use, but that if there were a change of use, the new use would have to be residential.

Motion passed—3-0-1

The ED&Z Committee recommends that the ANC propose a emergency text amendment to the Zoning Commission to rezoning properties between Florida, Maryland and 12th St which don’t front on H Street as a R4 zone, and properties that do front on H Street as a C-2-A zone.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Wednesday, May 20, 2009

7:00-9:00 PM 

Sherwood Recreation Center (640 10th St., NE)

2nd Floor Community Room










